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STAFF REPORT
Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) in response to the Order Directing Filing And Notice issued on December 21, 2004 by the Missouri Public Service Commission.  The Commission directed the Staff to file its recommendation no later than February 4, 2005 regarding the request of Therron Nowlin to change his electric supplier from Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE (AmerenUE) to Pemiscot-Dunklin Electric Cooperative, Inc. (PDEC).  In response, the Staff files the accompanying Staff Report of Alan J. Bax. 

It would appear that both AmerenUE and PDEC are in agreement on a change of electric service providers, and that a change in electric service providers, in this case, is not detrimental to the public interest.  But, regardless respecting the review that the Staff has been able to conduct from Jefferson City, it is customary for the Staff to make an on site review prior to concluding its recommendation.  Unfortunately, due to the existing workload and the distance of this site from the Commission’s offices in Jefferson City, the Staff has not been able to visit the site to identify the facilities involved and confirm PDEC’s ability to provide electric service to Mr. Nowlin.  Unless the Commission directs the Staff otherwise, the Staff plans to visit the area in question during the week of February 14, 2005, verifying the information provided in this case, and filing an additional report by February 25, 2005.  The Staff apologizes for any inconvenience that the Staff’s schedule has caused or will cause.

WHEREFORE, the Staff submits the following report of Alan J. Bax as a preliminary response to the Commission’s Order Directing Filing And Notice issued on December 21, 2004 and states that unless it is directed otherwise, the Staff will submit its recommendation no later than February 25, 2005.
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